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Narcissus romieuxii 
 

The first Narcissus flower 

for this season has opened 

in the sand bed of the bulb 

house where I have 

planted all sorts of small 

bulbs directly into the sand 

without any labels so 

naming them is going to 

be fun.  From the flower 

and the shape of the leaves 

this is most likely a form 

or hybrid of Narcissus 

romieuxii but we do not 

need to know the name to 

enjoy these wee treasures. 

This is the time of year 

when many a gardener is 

closing the gate to their garden for the winter shut down - in our type of garden with the plants we grow there is no 

shut down. The bulbs we grow under glass are going to provide us with flowering interest all the way through the 

winter months until the spring flowering garden wakens up.  

 

 
Bulb house 

It is a common failing not to water and feed these winter growing bulbs enough and that is why many fail to get 

their bulbs up to flowering size. A daily task is to remove any Crocus flowers as they collapse to minimise the risk 

of grey mould. 



 

I only managed to 

repot a small number 

of our bulbs this year 

because I spent 

much time building 

the new plunge 

staging so I am 

aware that some may 

need additional 

feeding. I watch the 

leaves to see how 

strong their growth 

looks and how green 

they are ï pale, slow 

growing leaves may 

be a sign that they 

are short of nitrogen. 

As the leaves are 

appearing I have 

been adding a very 

dilute, less than ¼ of 

the recommended 

strength, liquid 

tomato type liquid 

feed to the pots that 

were not replanted this summer. I will not do this every time I water as I do not think bulbs need high levels of 

nitrogen ïit can be detrimental making their growth soft and more vulnerable to disease and infection. 

 
Sternbergia leaves 

I continue to try and find a way to get our Sternbergias to flower better and I have thought that their growth cycle 

may require more feeding before the onset of winter than other bulbs do so I am adding the very dilute feed, 

described above, every time I water them. I will continue this until the weather turns cold and slows their growth 

down; then in the spring I will stop the nitrogen and just add a potassium supplement. 


